
 

 

 

D1 motorway and exception under Article 14 of Reg. 561/2006 

Czech Republic  

The Ministry of Transport of the Czech Republic has declared an exception under Article 14 
(2) of Regulation 561/2006. This exception applies to the drivers who were unable to comply 
with driving or rest periods due to the complication on D1 motorway (Praha – Brno) on 12 and 
13 December 2018. These drivers may use this exception for road control. 

We would like to ask to inform transport operators who enter the Czech Republic and use the 
D1 motorway to take extra caution during the winter period on the road section from km  90 to  
km 120, where are worse conditions and there is an increased risk of a traffic accident. 
Moreover, the situation in this section are complicated by ongoing construction activity. The 
last accident (in December 2018) caused a collapse of traffic for several hours. 
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